The view from the
top of the mountain

Nearing the summit

Just a brief update for anyone
who’s ear we haven’t managed to
chew yet.

I don’t know if you have ever
climbed a mountain or not but if
you have you will know that you
rarely have continuous sight of
the summit the whole time you are
climbing. There comes a point
though in most ascents where you
can clearly see the top and you
become confident that you are
going to achieve your goal and
reap the rewards for all of the
effort that you have put in. That,
metaphorically, is pretty much
where we are now on our narrow
boat journey.

The view from the top of the mountain

Last week we completed the sale of
our old home which brought our
final goal of retirement and
cruising the canal network into
sight. It’s been very much like
climbing a mountain in that there
have been easy bits, hard bits and
down right miserable bits but

suddenly all the effort seems
worthwhile and we can almost touch
our summit.
We have made the decision to
retire at the end of March and
once the necessary maintenance
work on the boat is complete we
should be away on our travels by
the end of the following month. We
have revised our plans a little
and now intend to travel for
around six months returning to our
berth in the marina for the
winter. And before anybody asks
the question; “have you planned
your route yet?” the answer is no

and we won’t be doing so either.
Just about everybody that we talk
to asks us that question but the
nearest we have to a plan is to
head vaguely south and allow
curiosity to be our compass.

New horizons beckon

Our original idea was to take off
this Spring and just cruise
indefinitely but having had a
taste of marina life and because
we are already making good friends
here we thought we would come back
for the winter. It will also give
us plenty of time to work on any
changes we want to make to the
boat and to decide with a greater
depth of hindsight if we want to
repeat the same pattern in future
or just become permanent nomads
for a few years. Not knowing how
it will work out is what makes it
so much fun I suppose.

Where we are now is not unlike
being tantalisingly close to the
top of your mountain and
anticipating the spectacular, but
as yet hidden views that will
surely appear any moment now. We
now know that we will be on top of
our mountain in April, looking out
over a whole landscape of
adventures and new experiences.
It’s going to be a great view I’m
sure.

Who knows what adventures lie ahead?

